
 

LEBANON BOARD OF EDUCATION 
PHYSICAL PLANT / FACILITIES SUBCOMMITTEE 

LYMAN MEMORIAL HIGH SCHOOL MEDIA CENTER 
SEPTEMBER 8, 2009 

 
MINUTES 

 
 

Call to Order: 7:07 p.m. by Donna Lafontaine 
 

Present:   Melissa Hofmann, Marisa Haralson, Donna Lafontaine 
 
Also Present:   Robert McGray, Steve Salisbury, Mal Leichter, Robert Laskarzewski, 

Jody Walsh 
 

Mr. Walsh reviewed the status of the tracker.  Now that school has started 
new items have begun to be entered.  There are currently 19 at the middle 
school, 12 at the elementary school and 25 at the high school.  The 
summer painting in the 66 wing at the elementary school has been 
completed.  Baseboard will be installed and new blinds are being 
investigated.  CL & P is going to service the soccer field lights as a 
community project. The small holes in the track have been repaired and 
the weeds addressed. 
 
The water test at Lyman came back positive for coliform this fall.  We are 
working with the State Department of Health and our water service 
provider.  It is recommended that a filtration system be installed.  The 
approximate cost will be $16,000.00. 
 
Mr. McGray has met with the administrators to have them review what 
our buildings and grounds needs are.  The Subcommittee will continue to 
meet on the five year plan. 

 
Adjournment: 7:32 p.m. 
 
     Respectfully submitted, 

Donna Lafontaine, Chair 


